Monday, July 14, 2003

1:00-3:00pm, ML 570

Present: Ariel, Bell, Bube, Collins, Crooks, Davis-Kahl, Dooley, Ford, Gelfand, Hildebrand, Horn, Hughes, Jacobs, Jazayeri, Kaufman, Landis, Love, MacLeod, Manaka, Palmer, Renton, Riggs, Ruttenberg, Sorrell, Urrizola, Wilson, and Woo. 

Meeting Called to Order at 1:00pm

I. Approval of Minutes

Minutes of the June 9, 2003 General Membership Meeting were adopted with two corrections. In Part III, Election Slate and Nominations from the Floor, second to the last paragraph add text in italics: “MacLeod explained that appointments are being made now by the Chair Elect in consultation with the Executive Board so that….” In Part IV. Library Recruitment Task Force, add the text in italics: “The proposal was endorsed by the Education and Outreach Department on March 19, 2003 in consultation with Library Human Resources and ….”

II. Position Paper # 1 Feedback

Stephanie Davis-Kahl is the LAUC-I representative to the Position Paper Task Force. Judy Horn also serves as a consultant to the Task Force. Davis-Kahl led the discussion on Position Paper #1. Davis-Kahl referred members to materials distributed at the meeting including the July 3, 2003 memo from the Task Force to the LAUC Executive Board as well as the chart with explanations. This working draft incorporates comments on the Committee on Professional Governance Annual Report, which were submitted during the Spring Assembly 2003.  

The following are Stephanie Davis-Kahl's notes from our discussion of PP#1: 

1. Liked that appointment was deleted from draft

2. Liked that history behind PP1 was included - would like to see more, i.e. salary restructuring

3. Liked wording about budget in Section Five about "budgetary concerns"

4. There was some confusion about Section Six since its text was included in the left-hand column, with no changes in the right-hand column.  People weren't sure if that meant we were deleting that section. All other sections have wording changes noted in both columns. (Both Judy and I said we didn't think so, but we'd ask)

5. Re: PP1pNote -- our AUL for Administrative Services was uncomfortable with the proposed language in this section, and sent me the following suggested text:

"Although the Academic Personnel Manual (APM) applies only to 

non-represented librarians and the Memorandum of Understanding between the 

University and UC-AFT (MOU) applies only to represented librarians, there 

are several sections of the APM pertaining to academic reviews that are 

currently duplicated in the MOU.  Therefore, in order to avoid unwieldy 

citations, references in this Position Paper to the APM should be 

understood to refer simultaneously to the sections in the MOU that 

currently contain the same language as the referenced APM language."

6. There was confusion about the differences between 'Librarian,' 'Librarian Rank,' 'librarian,' and 'Rank of Librarian.'  I think that using just the term Librarian instead of Librarian Rank or Rank of Librarian will help to alleviate this.

7. The most discussion was concerned [with] Section Four and Section Eight.  The consensus was that we should:

· retain the wording in Section Eight: "Advancement to the top of the Librarian rank should be predicated upon a career history of outstanding service."

· delete the wording from Section Four: "Advancement to the top steps of the Librarian Rank is reserved for those librarians whose careers and continuing achievements can be regarded as distinguished [as described in Position Paper No. 6]."

· add a new sentence in its place about a new Distinguished Step PP such as "Position Paper X” describes the Distinguished Step for those librarians whose careers and continuing achievements can be regarded as distinguished."

8. Lastly, there was very strong support from LAUC-I that the Task Force develop position papers on the following topics:

· Appointment

· Promotion (PP1)

· Distinguished Step

9. There was also very strong support for merging these three PP into one complete document once they were completed for reasons of clarity and having all the information in one place.

III. LAUC-I Professional Development Committee

Wanda Pittman Jazayeri said that during this past year the LAUC-I Committee reviewed the Research Proposals submitted to the statewide LAUC Research and Professional Development Committee. She referred to the Committee's website (http://www.ucop.edu/lauc/rpd/), especially the documents, which list research activities LAUC has funded and research resources for librarians. She pointed out the Call and Calendar for 2003/2004 will have similar dates to those listed on the website for last year. She encouraged LAUC-I members to begin working on research proposals now, rather than waiting for the Call to be issued. Members of the LAUC-I Professional Development Committee are available to work with us prior to writing a proposal and also to review a proposal before it is submitted to the statewide Committee. They can provide invaluable feedback based on their experience reviewing past proposals. 

All the proposals submitted last year were funded. The amount of funding last year was $22,000 for unit members and $9,000 for non-unit members. Depending on the number of proposals submitted and the amounts requested, proposals are funded partially or in full. Last year the three proposals were funded in full. In years when non-unit members did not submit proposals, UCOP agreed that the monies could be used for unit proposals.

Judy Kaufman reminded LAUC-I that some unexpended professional development funds usually are left at the end of the fiscal year. Gerry Munoff has asked the LAUC-I Executive Board to develop a proposal on how these monies can be used to benefit the LAUC-I membership. The monies can not be used to supplement individual librarian's professional development funds. Manaka will discuss the matter with the Executive Board again.

IV. LAUC-I Ad Hoc Committee on Archives

Colby Riggs, Liza Vick, Jennifer Jacobs and Judy Horn served on the LAUC-I Web and Archives Task Force. They submitted their report to the Executive Board in March 2003. Riggs provided an overview of the report, saying that the membership needs to review the report of August 29, 2000 written by the previous Ad Hoc Committee on LAUC-I Archives (Dooley, Horn, MacDonald) as well as the report written by the current Task Force. Both reports are available on the shared Team drive as follows:

T:\LAUC-I\ Ad Hoc Committee on LAUC-I Archives\LAUC-I archives  

T:\LAUC-I\ Ad Hoc Committee on LAUC-I Archives\Task Force Final

The Task Force reported that both paper, as well as electronic, records need to be processed and that LAUC-I needs to commit resources to this undertaking. Given the workload of organizing and maintaining the LAUC-I archives, the LAUC-I Secretary should not be expected to assume this responsibility. The report describes the process for organizing and maintaining both paper and electronic records. 

Horn asked why the Systemwide records were removed from the report. While the UCI Library’s Archives department will process the LAUC-I documents, Riggs said it is unclear how Systemwide will handle their archives. The Task Force report stated that LAUC-I needs to decide how to handle the materials in the LAUC-I archive (the files are in the cabinets in the hall near the staff restrooms on the first floor; they need to be moved to a safer place.) 

Dooley said that the Archives department will assist with organizing and maintaining the LAUC-I archives. We need to remember that the LAUC-I archives will be defined as an archival collection and as such it will handled as part of the entire Archives processing operation. They have limited space, staff and other resources. There may be other collections that will have a higher processing priority. 

The amount of additional support needed to process the LAUC-I archives was discussed, The Task Force said it would be useful to have an archivist appointed from within the LAUC-I membership for a 3-year term. The archives would benefit from the consistency and continuity of such an appointment. At the end of the 3 year period, LAUC-I could evaluate the need for the appointment. The membership also discussed hiring an intern to assist with the initial organization. Kaufman said that the Library has funding to hire interns next year. She suggested the Executive Board talk to her about funding an intern for one quarter next year. 

Manaka said that the membership needs to officially approve/adopt the report. Urrizola moved to adopted the report. The motion was seconded and the report was adopted by acclamation.
V. Announcements

A. Committee Vacancies

Manaka announced there are vacancies on three LAUC committees: Committee on Committees, Rules and Jurisdiction; Committee on Library Plans and Policies; and the Committee on Professional Governance. An email message will be sent to the membership asking for volunteers for these committees.

B. Committee on Committees, Rules and Jurisdiction Seeks Input

Crooks asked for feedback about several Bylaws changes suggested by Esther Grassian, LAUC President. According to the Bylaws, currently each LAUC officer (President, Secretary, President Elect and Past President) shall be from a different division (campus.) This has made it difficult sometimes for the Nominating Committee to fill a slate of candidates. The membership discussed possible alternatives to the requirement that each officer be from a different division. Alternatives included having no restriction, having a split between northern/southern campuses, changing the requirement of different divisions to a suggestion that the Nominating Committee try to have wide representation.

Currently, the number of campus delegates to the LAUC Assemblies is determined by the number of librarians at each campus. The number of librarians per campus has been decreasing. Therefore, the Committee is recommending that LAUC change to the faculty model that has a fixed number of Assembly delegates. LAUC-I members agreed with the change.

Crooks asked for input about the electronic approval of minutes and/or elections. Ford asked if the election ballots would be done anonymously. Crooks thought they would be.

VI. Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 2:55pm.
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